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The Councillors were summoned to attend a meeting of Widworthy Parish Council held at Wilmington Village Hall on Wednesday, July 10th, 2024 the meeting started at 7.15pm.  The following matters were discussed.
This present Councillors Iain Morison, Gordon Mowatt (Chair) and Phil Webber and Carol Miltenburg (Clerk).  No members of the public were present.


MINUTES

1) Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Helen Parr and Paul Arnott (EDDC) and Marcus Hartnell (DCC).  No declaration of interests in items in this meeting were made.

2) The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on May 29th, 2024 were accepted by the members and signed by the Chair.  Proposed PW seconded IM.

3) Reports from Councillors – Cllr Arnotts (EDDC) report has been circulated to the members.
Police – no report, 
Village Hall – Cllr Webber updated the members on progress with repairs.  The flooring in the kitchen and bathroom will be removed shortly and possibly the carpet in the meeting room.  The new log burner in the main hall has been replaced.
Church Mim Prins has reported that that services continue every Sunday at 9.30am.  Priests have been booked for all major services and at least 2 per month, with the other services being lay led.  They have had no news of a replacement yet. They thank all those supporting the Prize Draw which raised £800 for the church. There are Summer Songs of Praise on July 21 and August 18.
CLT – no update.

4) Matters arising from the previous minutes. Co-option of new member – held over to the next meeting.

5) Public Forum. None present.

6) Highway Matters.  A35 update – Highways England have agreed, as a good will gesture, to clear the pavement outside School Houses.  
A35 Parish group – Highways England will be arranging a meeting to include the 2 MPs covering the route and will advise.  
Hayne Lane junction - There was a discussion about the hedges and footpaths at the Hayne Lane junction. The hedge has been trimmed recently. 
Road repairs the members were pleased with the resurfacing of Hayne Lane. 
Road Warden scheme – the Clerk has still not heard from DCC and will chase.  It was decided to put the shed for road warden equipment in the car park rather than the yard.  Cllr Webber will research a suitable metal shed.
Road closures – the details of the
A35 night time closures were shown to the members.

7) Finance.  Payments to be made C Miltenburg £558.51 salary & expenses, 123.reg £23.98 domain renewal.   Payments received - none. The bank statements were available for viewing.  Proposed PW seconded IM.

8)  Planning. None

9)  Emergency Planning / Community participation.  Noticeboard installation – held over. Flooding – Highways England is liaising with the Environment Agency about the recent flooding.  Clerk to reiterate about the vegetation debris in the ditch.  Clerk to put general emergency contact numbers on the website.

10)  Correspondence received. None 

11)  Items for future discussion and consideration None

Date, place & time of next meeting:- Thursday, August 8th, 2024 at Wilmington Village Hall starting at 7.00pm

The meeting ended at 8.20pm
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